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Annual General Meeting 
Held on Thursday 29 May 2014
At Manchester Bridge Club
Present: 
Bob Cooke (Chairman), Joan Hinchliffe (Treasurer), Michael Newman (Secretary), 
Michael Byrne, Irene Davies, Rhona Goldenfield, Barbara Lewis, Kath Nelson, 
Sheena Adam, Ben Beever, Joy Blakey, Lance Bloohn, Kevin Comrie, 
Barbara Eastabrook, Bernard Goldenfield, Ken Hassell, John Holland, Ken Hughes, Peter Jones, Joan Lewis, Eve Lighthill, Rodney Lighton, Alan Nelson, Gill Riley, Denis Robson, Raymond Semp, Jeff Smith, Sid Travers
1
Apologies for Absence: 
Peter Dawson, John Fitzgerald, Ian Kane, Jeff Morris, Elena & Marcelo Rosenbaum
2
Minutes of last Meeting held 23 May 2013 and Matters Arising:

Accepted as a true record.
3
Report of Officers: 

3.1 
Chairman (Bob Cooke): 

Congratulations to Kevin Comrie on being accepted by the EBU to receive the prestigious Dimmie Fleming award which publicly recognises those who have worked hard for bridge administration at County level.  Kevin retired as Chairman of the MCBA at the AGM in May 2013 after many years service to the MCBA as Chairman, tournament secretary and chief organiser of everything.  The success of the annual Manchester Congress has been mainly due to his unstinting efforts.


Sunday Telegraph Salver

Congratulations to John Holland on winning the Sunday Telegraph Salver for 2013 awarded to the player who wins the most master points in the calendar year.  This is John’s third win in this event having previously won in 2009 and 2012.  John also headed the Gold Point ranking list in 2013 for the whole country regaining the top spot which he had won two years earlier in 2011.
International Honours
John Holland reached the Quarter Finals of the Fall Nationals in Phoenix Arizona before losing narrowly to a team including Meckstroth & Rodwell.
Seniors Trials

John Holland and Paul Hackett were members of the team of six who won the Seniors Trials play off over the weekend of 4 – 5 January 2014 and will represent England in the European Seniors in Croatia in June.
Scarborough Summer Congress

John Holland came equal third in the Swiss Pairs.

Brighton Summer Meeting


In the teams Manchester were represented by two teams in the A Final - John Holland’s team and Gary Hyett’s team and a remarkable three teams in the B Final – Kath & Alan Nelson’s team, Bernard & Rhona Goldenfield’s team and Michael Byrne & Mike Bell’s team.
EBU Midweek Congress

John Holland won the midweek pairs in Telford held 27 – 28 August 2013 and Joy and Irving Blakey were third.  John then completed the double by being part of the winning team in the Swiss teams.
Lederer
Michael Byrne and Mike Bell had won the award for the best bid hand at the Lederer Invitational Teams event held 26 – 27 October 2013.
Autumn Congress

John Holland was a member of the team which won the Eastbourne Bowl the main teams event at the Autumn Congress held on 20 October 2013.

Llangollen Swiss Teams

Michael Byrne was in the winning team for the second year running.
Camrose Selection

John Holland was selected to play in the first Camrose weekend from 10 – 12 January 2014.  This was John’s ninth Camrose appearance equalling the record held by Gary Hyett and Alan Mould.
Gold Cup

Michael Byrne and Gary Hyett were members of Dan Crofts team which did remarkably well to reach the Quarter Finals before losing to Brian Senior’s team who went on to be losing finalists.

Ben Franks

Well done to Kath Nelson and John Currie who had won the Ben Franks on Sunday 1 December.  The other qualifiers for the Corwen Trophy were Nicholas Greer and Ross Allen, Alec Smalley & Barbara Lewis and Ken Hassell & Raymond Semp.
Year End Congress Blackpool

The Swiss teams was won by Bernard & Rhona Goldenfield and Irving & Joy Blakey.
National Point a Board Teams
John Holland was a member of the team which won the inaugural PAB teams held on 18-19 January 2014 at Northampton.
Life Masters Pairs

Martin Taylor won the Life Masters pairs by a large margin in partnership with Mike Bell held 22 – 23 February.
Green Point Pairs

Congratulations to Bernard and Rhona Goldenfield who won the Manchester Green Point Pairs event on Saturday 8th March 2014.
3.2
Secretary (Michael Newman):

SDT had attended the Shareholders meeting held on 2 October 2013.

MJN had attended the Shareholders meeting on 16 April 2014.
At the April meeting it was reported that due to Aylesbury’s need to keep down the cost of postage that from October 2014 the size of the EBU magazine would be changed from its current A4 size to slightly larger than A5 size.  Thus instead of having 56 pages of A4 the new magazine would probably be 72 pages of A5.  This would result in a saving to Aylesbury in the region of £15,000 per annum.

Following the problems which had been encountered with the late arrival of the diary for 2013 – 2014 after a fire aboard the container ship bringing the diaries from the Far East the EBU had managed to source a new printer for the diary for 2014 – 2015 and these would now be printed in Scotland and would probably be sent out with the August magazine.  Let us hope that should Scotland vote for independence in September that this will not cause problems next year for the 2015 – 2016 diary.

Jeremy Dhondy paid tribute to David Ewart and Sarah Dunn (who are both tax barristers in London) who had undertaken on a pro bono basis (that means free of charge to the EBU) many hours of work in presenting the EBU’s case to an HMRC tribunal regarding the reclaiming of VAT on entry fees.  Although the initial case had been rejected by HMRC there was still optimism that when the appeal was finally heard that the outcome might be more successful.  Jeremy emphasized that without the expert advice given free by David and Sarah that the EBU would not even have attempted to bring the case as the cost would have been too prohibitive on the EBU’s funds.

3.3
Treasurer (Joan Hinchliffe):

JH circulated to all present a comprehensive Balance Sheet as at 31 March 2014 together with an Income & Expenditure Sheet for the year ended 31 March 2014.


There was a deficit of Income over Expenditure of £2,790. (2012 - 2013 £970 surplus).  The reserves to be carried forward were £15,366 (2012 – 2013 £18,156).  

KC thanked Denis Robson for auditing the accounts and expressed appreciation to JH in presenting the accounts in so clear a format.

Considerable alarm was expressed by several of those present at the deficit of Income over Expenditure for the year being the largest deficit in the history of the Association.  Some of the reasons for the deficit included large losses on the Higson Cup due to reduced entry fees together with the fees paid out for the Seminars which had been held for the B and C Pool players during the year.

PJ suggested that an allowance of £50 should be paid to those players who were due to play on both days of the President’s Cup in Carlisle and would necessarily have to stay overnight in a hotel.  EL seconded this proposal.  It was agreed that this matter would be looked at by the Executive Committee who would have the authority to backdate the payment even if they met after the Presidents Cup was due to take place at the end of June.  (If the Executive Committee were to agree to such proposal then the financial impact of such a proposal would probably be £150 for the Association as only three players were due to play on both days.)  The Executive Committee would also look at the level of entry fees for the next season as a further way in which the losses suffered in 2013 - 2014 might be reduced.
3.4
League Secretary (Kath Nelson)


78 teams had started the League season and two had dropped out.  39 teams had entered the Higson Cup leading to a 10 team Higson Cup Final and a 9 team Plate Final.  A Division 4 teams reached the Higson Cup Final and two Division 7 teams reached the Plate Final.


There were some problems in the lower divisions with some teams not finishing their matches, due to a variety of reasons, including illness.  KVN strongly urged captains to start matches promptly in September to avoid the log jam in April.


For the first time the Higson Cup Final was shown live on Bridge Base Online.  This had been a great success with 800 viewers at one point.  Everyone seemed to enjoy it with the Vugraph adding an extra frisson to the proceedings.  KVN gave thanks to Jeff Smith who was invaluable in directing and supervising the Vugraph and to the operators Nicholas Greer, Michael Coop & Kirstyn Fuller.  In addition Alec Smalley & David Barton had volunteered to commentate and put in a tremendous shift, especially Alec who had drawn the short straw of the Closed room and was on his own for much of the day.

The Plate had been a great success with all teams enjoying the day.  In addition a prize had been introduced for the best team from Division 5 to 7 in the Plate Final.  


KVN reported that there has been continuing controversy over the issue of substitutes.  It is annoying to have to cancel a match cancelled but no team should be pressurised into getting a substitute.  A team playing a substitute from a lower division may unwittingly produce a result which spoils another team’s chances of gaining promotion and should therefore strive to select players from within their registered team.

With respect to the Higson Cup KVN has studied and followed the EBU guidelines and will continue to do so as long as she is League Secretary.  The guidelines include:-
· Final dates for entering a team

· Final dates for adding extra members of a team

· Bona fide teams only for the final – except in extreme circumstances

JB recounted the history of her team attempting to add an extra player for the final of the Higson Cup, a request which the League Secretary had denied and queried whether the association was being run as a democracy where the League Secretary appears to be able to overrule everyone else.  Several others present made constructive comments to say that there would be less flack for the League Secretary if there were a small sub-committee established to decide on all contentious issues.
3.5
Membership Secretary (Joan Hinchliffe)


JH confirmed that the number of players registered under P2P in MCBA currently stood at 1426.  This was more than sufficient to ensure that the number of EBU shareholders to which Manchester was entitled remained at its current level of 3.  (Under P2P 1201 members were necessary in order to be eligible to have 3 EBU shareholders.)

	P2P
	1262
	

	Junior
	21
	

	Direct Members
	71
	

	Direct Juniors
	18
	

	Teachers
	13
	

	Bridge for All
	1
	

	Anonymous
	40
	

	TOTAL
	1426
	


3.6
Tournament Secretary (Irene Davies)

Gazette Cup
The Gazette Cup was held on Sunday 2 February at St Peter’s House.  Manchester A won the event and will progress into the EBU Garden Cities Trophy.  There was a disappointing turnout of only 5 teams (Cheadle Hulme x 2, Manchester x 2 and Bramhall).  There was no team from Altrincham despite it being on their home ground and only 2 teams from Manchester compared to 3 in the previous year.  ID will persevere with trying to develop this event, but any new ideas are welcome.  Joan Lewis made her first solo outing in a big Manchester County event and did very well.  The County made a profit of £54 on the event as we did not have to pay for the venue.

Cantor Cup
The Cantor Cup took place on Sunday 16 February.  It was won by Kelvin Lau and Mitchell Dytham who are students at Manchester University.  The attendance was somewhat disappointing with only 9.5 tables compared to 14.5 tables last year.  Most of the entrants seemed to come via Manchester Bridge Club.  Martin Cantor presented the prizes with his wife Catrin.  Next year Brian Cantor will take over his duties as Martin and Catrin are moving to Germany.  A loss of £71 was made on the event but it was a very enjoyable afternoon.

Ben Franks 
The Ben Franks Trophy took place on Sunday 1 December.  It was won by John Currie and Kath Nelson.  The attendance was 11.5 tables down from 13 tables last year.  The event made a profit of £33.

Intermediate Pairs
The Autumn Intermediate Pairs took place on Sunday 3 November.  It was won by Graham Winn & Susan Triggs and Ian & Val Hempstock.  There was a full house of 15.5 tables at the event.  
The Summer Intermediate Pairs is scheduled for Sunday 8 June at St Peter’s Assembly rooms.  At present 10 tables have been booked in.

Merville Goldstone Trophy


Due to holiday commitments the final of this competition was not scheduled to take place until Monday 2 June but would be a repeat of last year’s final between the holders Michael Byrne’s team (Michael Newman, Rodney Lighton, John Holland, Alan Mould & Gary Hyett and Jeff Morris’ team (John Hassett, Joy Blakey & Irving Blakey).  The winners would then represent Manchester in the Pachabo in Nottingham the following weekend.
Other Venues
It has been suggested that MCBA could use other venues for our events.  Larkhill Community Centre is one possibility.  Another suggestion has been Brookdale Community Centre.

At the Tournament Committee meeting held on Tuesday 18 February the Committee discussed ways of trying to improve the entry into the Higson Cup and Plate.  There was overwhelming support for the introduction of a Handicap System for next year.  Michael Byrne was tasked with looking into the options and these were brought to the Council Meeting on Tuesday 25 March where further discussion took place.  The options are put before the AGM today.
ID also listed the provisional calendar for 2014 – 2015 :
	Green Point Teams
	Sunday 20th July 2014

	Autumn Intermediate Pairs
	Sunday 2nd November 2014

	Ben Franks Pairs
	Sunday 7th December 2014

	Manchester Congress
	10th and 11th January 2015

	Gazette Trophy
	Sunday 8th February 2015

	Cantor Cup
	Sunday 22nd February 2015

	Green Point Pairs
	Saturday 7th March 2015

	Higson Cup & Plate Finals
	Sunday 26th April 2015


3.7
Congress Secretary (Irene Davies)

The Manchester Congress continued to be the flagship event of the Association.  The majority of feedback was very positive.  Most players seemed to really enjoy the event.

Saturday:  74 pairs in main event.  13 pairs in Progress Cup = 43.5 tables

Sunday:  37 teams in main event.  12 pairs in Kevin Comrie Cup = 43 tables

Although the smaller numbers led to a loss of £391 compared to a small profit in 2013, it should be set against the fact that the event was less crowded and more comfortable for all players.

On the Saturday of the 174 players 121 were from Manchester, 8 from Ireland, 8 from Lancashire, 5 from Wales, 4 from Merseyside & Cheshire and 28 from elsewhere in the country.  It was particularly noticeable how many young people attended the event.  There was a similar mixture on the Sunday.

Some improvements will be made for next year in terms of catering and directors movements.

· Manchester Congress for 2015 has now been booked at the Victoria & Albert for the weekend of 10-11 January.  The change of date is due to the unavailability of the Victoria & Albert on the first weekend in January.

· David Stevenson has agreed to direct.  However, in the unlikely event that he is chosen to play in the Camrose for Wales he will have to pull out.  Jeff Smith will liaise with him over movements.

· There was concern about the cost/availability of tea and coffee for players at the event.  We now have an agreement that there will be a tea and coffee station in the glass atrium using flasks.  The cost of the refreshments will however, be a rather expensive £2.50 each cup.

· It has also been mentioned to the hotel that service for sandwiches etc was also poor, especially on the Sunday, and this will be pursued at meetings nearer the time.

It was also agreed that the timing of the Kevin Comrie Cup (for players new to Tournaments) on the Sunday would be altered to start at 1:00 pm.
3.8
Match Secretary (Michael Byrne)

National County League Finals
On Sunday 7 July 2013 the National Finals for the 2012 winners of the inter-county teams of eight leagues were held at West Midlands Bridge Club in Solihull.  Both the A and B teams had qualified for this event.  The A team finished runners up in this event to Sussex.  The team was Rhona & Bernard Goldenfield, Alec Smalley & Tom Slater, Michael Newman & Rodney Lighton, Mike Bell & Sarah O’Connor.  The B team finished runners up in this event to Hertfordshire.  The team was David Pennington & Rod Franks, John Roberts & Fred Bell, Eve Lighthill & Sidney Travers, Ian Kane & Ken Hassell.

Presidents’ Cup


The 2013 Presidents’ Cup was held on 29 - 30 June in Bradford.  Manchester won the eight team event finishing narrowly ahead of Yorkshire. The team was Alan Mould & Gary Hyett, Michael Newman & Rodney Lighton, Irving & Joy Blakey,  Bernard & Rhona Goldenfield (Sat), Alec Smalley & Tom Slater (Sun).    Alan and Gary did exceptionally well on the Butler Scoring.

Derbyshire match  

The Manchester team lost the annual match against Derbyshire held on Sunday 1st September at Manchester Bridge Club.

Northern League

In the A Division of the Northern League Manchester retained their title finishing a huge 54 VPs ahead of Lancashire.  During the season the A team were represented by Alan Jones, David Barton, Alec Smalley, Peter Jones, Bernard & Rhona Goldenfield, John Currie, Royce Alexander,  Michael Newman, John Holland, Rodney Lighton, Gary Hyett, Michael Byrne, Kath & Alan Nelson, Tom Slater, Leslie Klein.

In the C Division Manchester were also successful finishing 20 VPs ahead of Yorkshire SE.  During the season the C team were represented by Ken Hughes, Geoff Hull, George Balon, Len Gorodkin, Stephen Ward, Chris Hine, Jim & Jenny Morris, Karen Reissmann, Irene Davies, Howard Stubbings, Ed Glinert, Richard Sinton, Kevin Higgins, Elena & Marcelo Rosenbaum, Ann Thornton, Alistair McKillip, Terry McCaughey, Gillian McMullan & John Fitzgerald, Paul Beckwith, Paul Worswick, Kevin & Celia Comrie.

Unfortunately in the B Division Manchester finished sixth out of the eight participating teams.

Tollemache
In November the Manchester Tollemache team (John Hassett & Jeff Morris, Michael Byrne & Michael Newman, John Holland & Ollie Burgess, Mike Bell & Sarah O’Connor, Gary Hyett & Rodney Lighton) won their nine team qualifying group.  John Hassett and Jeff Morris had been outstanding in the Butler rankings.  In the final in February a team weakened by withdrawals had finished a disappointing seventh.

3.9
Green Point Secretary (Rhona Goldenfield)

RG reported that at the Green Point Swiss Teams held on Sunday 21 July 2013 the attendance was slightly below capacity with just 22 teams.  The event had been won by Bernard & Rhona Goldenfield with teammates from Kent.
The Green Point Pairs on Saturday 8 March had an attendance of 24 tables.  The event had been won by Bernard and Rhona Goldenfield.

3.10
Chairman of Selectors (Barbara Lewis)

The selection committee (Barbara Lewis, Rodney Lighton, Peter Jones, Michael Newman and Ian Kane) met 5 times (13th June, 8th August, 12th September, 5th December 2013 and 22nd May 2014) between June 2013 and May 2014 to:

.
Review performances in the previous set of matches; 

.
Select teams (and reserve players) for 2013 for A, B and C teams for 4 Northern Leagues matches, the Derbyshire match, and a captain and team for both the Tollemache qualifier and the Tollemache final; and for 2014 -  the President’s Cup, and A and C teams for National League Finals.

It was disappointing that several A pool players were not available for the Tollemache final due to other bridge commitments including an EBU event/holiday. 

Our objectives, in line with MCBA policy, have continued to be:

For the NBL, President’s Cup and Derbyshire match: to pick strong teams but also to give as many people as possible the opportunity to play for the County.

For the National Leagues Final: to mix the aims of selecting the best team available with rewarding those who have turned out most for the NBL.

For the Tollemache: to pick the strongest team available.

At the meetings, we had available: captains’ reports (now only brief) and Butler scores from previous matches; pool lists for A, B and C team players -  a total of about 115 players; spreadsheets of previous appearances, NGS grades and place in MCBA league divisions for everyone on the pool lists; and availability data for as many players as possible.

Pool Lists.  These were reviewed at each meeting.  New names were gathered from league data, results in MCBA Club duplicates, participation in the Congress and other MCBA events, together with the inclusion of several students.   A notice on the website resulted in only 2 new names being put forward.  

During the year, several players have left the County and some are returning from other Counties.

Availability data.

We asked for this (by e-mail) for all pool players this year, prior to the meetings.  This helped in the selection process.  But, Michael Byrne still had problems in getting teams out due to those who dropped out after selections were made.

Juniors – NBL Matches

We tried to include some students, but this was problematic due to their summer vacation.  It is a continuing issue for the NBL to try to facilitate some junior participation.

NBL 2014: A1, A2, B and C teams

The County was asked again to field 2 A teams for NBL matches.

This was discussed by the selectors and at the Council Meeting on 29th October 2013, when various data were presented.

It was agreed to trial 2 A teams for one year, as this will give more players the opportunity to play, and a number of the current players to have more than one match. The inevitability of this is that the chances of all teams winning their League are likely to be reduced, but this has to be balanced against the opportunity for increased player participation.

On 22nd May 2014, the selectors had a preliminary discussion about the composition of the A1, A2, B and C pools.

For selection, teams would be selected from within the appropriate pools, but the County has indicated to the NBL that it will have the freedom to select players from any pool for any team.   In practice, it might be necessary that, for example, a B pool player plays in an A2  team or a C pool player in a B team –  but an A1 player would not be invited to make up an A2 team or a B player to make up a C team.  In light of this, it may be necessary to ask some players which of 2 pools they would prefer to be in.

Selectors

The present group of selectors have been together for 2 - 3 years and have met successfully on numerous occasions, albeit with some debate and difference of opinions: the discussions have been healthy.  Two of the selectors are now standing down to make way for ‘new blood’; the other 3 are willing to stand again for election for the coming year.

3.11
Publicity Officer (Jeff Morris)


Lucy Powell the MP for Manchester Central was approached to come to the Manchester Congress and the Camrose.  Unfortunately she was unable to attend the Congress but did attend the closing ceremony of the Camrose which was hosted at the Park Hotel, Manchester. Lucy gave a short speech in which she warmly welcomed teams from England, Wales, Scotland, Northern Ireland and the Republic of Ireland to Manchester.  In the course of her address she reminded competitors that Manchester is a place noted for many firsts.  So with Bridge:  Manchester staged the first Commonwealth Nations Bridge Championship alongside the Commonwealth Games in 2002 and has pioneered the introduction of Minibridge into schools all over the country.  Manchester has produced World Championship Gold Medallists in the Seniors, Women’s and Junior Bridge teams and Silver Medallists in the Open Bridge team.  Although Bridge is recognised as a sport by many European countries and by the International Olympic Committee it is not recognised as such by HM Revenue & Customs and consequently it is subject to VAT on entry fees.  She pledged her support to try to change this anomaly. 

Lucy presented the Camrose Trophy to Ben Green, Captain of the England team.  

3.12
EBU Shareholders (Michael Newman, Sid Travers, Rodney Lighton)
Already reported under 3.2.
3.13
Schools, Youth & Teachers Liaison (Jeff Morris)
           JKM goes to Manchester Grammar on a Wednesday afternoon for their after-school Bridge Club which is well attended.  Two Manchester Grammar teams went to the EBY Youth Bridge Challenge held at Loughborough.

The Manchester University Bridge Club has been very active with students participating in the Manchester League and supporting MCBA events.  The University reached the closing stages of the Portland Bowl before losing in the semi-final.  A number of Manchester University students attended the Junior Teach-In last year and have subsequently been active in encouraging other students to learn.  The MCBA helped financially towards the cost of the Junior Teach-In with a subsidy and it is planned that we do the same this year.  
4
Player of the Year


The Player of the Year for 2014 had been won by Rhona Goldenfield.

In the Intermediate category the award went to Chris Hine and Stephen Ward.
5
Election of President

Bob Cooke proposed that Eve Lighthill be re-elected as President.  The motion was seconded by Sidney Travers and passed on a show of hands.
6
Election of Executive
6.1
Chairman


Bob Cooke
Proposed by Alan Nelson and seconded by Bernard Goldenfield.

6.2
Vice-Chairman


Irene Davies

Proposed by Bob Cooke and seconded by Eve Lighthill.

6.3
Secretary


Michael Newman


Proposed by Irene Davies and seconded by Joy Blakey.

6.4
Treasurer


Joan Hinchliffe

Proposed by Michael Byrne and seconded by Irene Davies.
6.5
Membership Secretary


Joan Hinchliffe
6.6
Tournament Secretary


Irene Davies
6.7
Congress Secretary


Irene Davies
6.8
Match Secretary


Michael Byrne

6.9
League Secretary


Kath Nelson
6.10
Green Point Secretary


Rhona Goldenfield

6.11
Northern Counties Working Group

Jeff Morris
7
Election of Other Officers

7.1
Publicity Officer


Jeff Morris

7.2
Schools, Youth & Teachers Liaison Officer


Jeff Morris

7.3
Auditor


Denis Robson
7.4
Selection Committee


Rodney Lighton and Ian Kane were stepping down from the Selection Committee.  There were two nominations to replace them namely Ben Beever and Ken Hassell so the new Selection Committee would be
Barbara Lewis

Michael Newman

Peter Jones

Ben Beever

Ken Hassell


were duly elected to serve as Selectors for the coming year.

7.5
Conduct Committee


Lindsey Barnes


Ian Kane


Eve Lighthill


Alec Smalley


Sid Travers

7.6
Disciplinary Committee


Peter Dawson was stepping down from the Disciplinary Committee.  Joy Blakey was nominated to succeed him so the new committee would be:-


Joy Blakey

Rod Franks


John Holland


Rodney Lighton


Kath Nelson

7.7
EBU Shareholders


The existing three Shareholders were happy to be nominated again and there were no new nominations so:-

Michael Newman


Sid Travers


Rodney Lighton

were duly elected to serve as EBU Shareholders for the coming year.
7.8
Tournament Committee


Ann Thornton had expressed a desire to join the Tournament Committee as she was shortly due to retire from employment and was duly elected so the new committee would be:-

Irene Davies

Michael Byrne


Celia Comrie


Kevin Comrie


Bob Cooke


Rhona Goldenfield


Barbara Lewis


Joan Lewis

Jeff Smith


Ann Thornton


Susan Triggs


Paul West

7.9
Handbook Editor

Graham Winn
8
Vote to determine the format of handicapping system for Higson Cup in 2014 – 2015 and in particular whether it should be used just for the qualifying rounds or for the final as well.
Michael Byrne presented the following suggestions for a handicapping system which are pasted below in italics:-
HIGSON CUP HANDICAP SCHEME : 2014 – 2015
Issue A – Grouping the teams

1
Have 7 Ranking Categories, one for every division.  Each ranking category to have the same number of teams in it, each team to be ranked according to their starting position at the start of the league year in which they are playing the cup.  (So if the Higson Cup final is in April 2015 then each team’s handicap will be decided based upon their starting division at the start of the 2014 – 2015 season).


Advantages – easy to do


Disadvantages – teams that scrape into a division and are outclassed (such as a number of Division 1 teams over the years that went straight back down) are given an unfair disadvantage, new teams (that are placed according to league rules) have an unfair advantage.

2
Have 8 categories with approximately the same number in 5 of them and then three slightly smaller ones designed to separate the permanent members of Division 1, with those that are either “Yo-Yo teams” or in for a few seasons then relegated again.


Currently that would be something like:-


Group 1:  Isolated Menaces, St Titus, Curry Eaters, Inverted Minors, By I IMP, Agamemnon.


Group 2:  the remainder of Division 1 and the top 3 teams from Division 2


Group 3: Balance of Division 2


Group 4: Division 3


Group 5: Division 4


Group 6: Division 5


Group 7: Division 6


Group 8: Division 7


Advantages – fairer


Disadvantages – harder to see at a glance, judgment required subject to personal views, public perception of teams strength vs reality.

3
Divide the 75 teams into 8 groups say 1 x 5 and 7 x 10, based on previous performance in league / cup / other events


Advantages – fairer


Disadvantages – much more work (especially for lower division teams), public perception, as above

Issue B – Amount of Handicap
(For purpose of this debate we will assume the teams have been grouped into a number of different categories as in options 1 or 2 above)

1
10 IMPS per group – so if a group 1 meets a group 3 then group 1 need to win by 21 IMPS; 20 IMPS would be a tie, 19 IMPS a win for the group 3 team

2
As above, but as difference in grouping gets bigger so does the increase in head start

	
	Group difference
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6
	7

	
	IMPS
	10
	20
	32
	44
	56
	70
	85


Issue C – The Final
1
No handicap – winner takes all (effectively the Division 1 teams or top Division 2 teams fight it out).

Advantages – easy to work out

Disadvantages – makes the final less exciting, effectively means the lower division teams are fighting for a place in the final with the likelihood of finishing bottom.

2
Handicap the final matches in IMPS before converting to VPs

	
	Group difference
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6
	7

	
	IMPS Handicap
	3
	6
	10
	14
	19
	26
	30


So if a team in Group 3 plays a team in Group 7 and wins by 28 IMPS then they deduct 14 (7 minus 3 = 4, see above on chart) and score the VPs for a 14 IMP win

Advantages – keeps up the handicapping right to the end, makes it easier for lower division teams to win

Disadvantages – gives a huge advantage to the lower teams on the flat sets, on some 8 board sets it is almost impossible to generate more than 20 IMPS.

3
Handicap with this scale

	
	Group difference
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6
	7

	
	IMPS Handicap
	3
	6
	9
	12
	12
	12
	12



It had been intended to have a vote on the proposals at the AGM but there was vehement opposition to the proposals.  Ken Hughes suggesting canvassing opinion over the coming months and Irene Davies would co-ordinate the responses.   Only then would the Executive come to any binding decision on the changes to be made.
9
Frequency of Seminars by Jason Hackett to A Pool Players and Michael Byrne to B and C Pool Players.  Vote to decide whether to hold every year or every two years.


Each seminar cost £300 but no charge had been made for the initial seminars.

ID suggested that the seminars had been so popular that they should be held every year but that a charge should be made to make the events run at either a small loss or break even.  ID proposed that the A and B Pool Seminars should be charged £10 per person but that the C Pool should only be charged £5 per person so that the C Pool Players can see that they are not being sidelined.

A vote was taken and this was passed.

10
Any Other Business

None.
11
Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 27 May 2015 at Altrincham Bridge Club.

The meeting closed at 10:25 pm.
